
April/May 2024 

Dear Bible Believing Pastors, Family and Friends; 

Greetings from Moldova in the Name of the Lamb of God which taketh away the sins of the world! 

“The LORD preserveth the simple: I was brought low, and he helped me.” Psalm 116:6 

  

We are grateful and thankful to our Lord for His merciful hand and the touch of God on each one of our lives. We are 
in a “low time” for sure, but the Lord continues to help us in so many ways. Praise God, we are down, but not 
out!  We can’t express with words just how much we appreciate your continued prayers and support for us during 
this most difficult time.  God has shown and extended much grace to us for which we are thankful. PLEASE KEEP 
PRAYING.  

 Blake, Lindsay, Caraline and Calum Hamilton are going through many deep waters. We are happy to report to you 
that our grandson Calum was born healthy on March 17th. Upon delivery, they immediately did the genetic test for 
“Sanfilippo.”  We praise the Lord he is only a carrier, doesn’t have the genetic disorder, and was born healthy. Thank 
you for each one of you who went to the throne of grace on our behalf. We can’t thank you enough. Caraline, who 
has the syndrome, continues to go through many tests.  Our hearts are broken over this; but we know that God has a 
plan, and we continue to trust His perfect plan. Please continue to pray for healing, that Caroline wouldn’t digress, 
and that we could find a cure for the disorder.  

  

The Road Home Orphanage 

Since our last letter, five children in the orphanage trusted Jesus Christ as Savior! Please 
pray for Tania, Dima, Ana, Nicoleta, and Stas. Our orphanage ministry is in much need of 
your prayers. As you know, we work with children in the orphanage who are abandoned 
by their parents. Some are orphaned because of the war in Ukraine; though, most are 
Moldovan children who had parents, but for whatever reason have been rejected by 
them. Please pray as we work with these broken children. The 
last several months have been tragic. Three of the girls that 
were saved committed suicide. The last one, Ana, hung 
herself.  We were in shock and never saw any signs of her going 
in this direction. Many of the children simply hide behind their 
true feelings. Many of them have been hurt deeply because of 
being rejected. Please pray. Right now there is an on-going 
police investigation into why the children committed suicide. 
Please pray for us as we minister to them, and pray God would 
open our eyes to how we can help them through the Word of 
God.   

  

As cold waters to a thirsty soul, so is good news from a far country. Proverbs 25:25  
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Souls saved and Ukraine war update 

Pastor Costya reports of souls saved in the villages of Slobodzia, Chorbachee, and 
Karangash. Please pray for Oscar, Angelina, Alena, Elena, Alina, Sasha, Christina, 
Evghenia, Violetta and Valeria. Pray these who have been saved will grow in the 

grace and knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ. Continue 
to pray for our church as we sow the seed of the Word of 
God in the streets of Chisinau, Balti, Tiraspol, Slobodzia 
and the Drochia regions of Moldova. Please also pray for 
Yura who got saved in our church in Balti. He has been 
faithful to every service and continues to grow in the 
word of God.  

  

As bombing has escalated in the last month, God continues to allow our church here to have an effect on Ukraine. 
Our literature is now in 240 towns and cities. Please pray that souls will be saved, and believers would be encouraged 
to live for the Lord. In Kharkov, our church, through Vasya and Dima, have been able to buy wood and stoves for 
people without gas. We were also able to get much needed humanitarian supplies to those suffering in many of the 
nearby villages.   

  

Purified Word Printing International and Summer Revival meetings 

Since our last letter we have printed 19,950 books and 38,600 tracts. Pray for revival later in the summer here in the 
villages of Rekoria, Alonesh, and Ternava.  

  

We appreciate all of you who go to work every day and sacrifice so we can serve the 
Lord here in Moldova. May the Lord richly bless you with souls for your labor. 
 

In His Service, 

Bro. Paul and Susan Hamilton 

Col. 3:3 
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